Floot House, 8-12 New Bridge Street, London EC4V 6AL Telephone +44 (0)20 7583 8338 Direct Line +44 (0)20 7353 0066 Fax +44 (0)20 7583 5600 Mobile 07860 334400 Email dc@d-cooper.com

Date 18th July 2016

Camden Council Regeneration and Planning Development Management Town Hall Judd Street London, WC1H 9JE



Dear Ms. Skelli-Yaoz.

Re: Flat 6 Caenwood Court, Hampstead Lane, N6 4NU - Extension to existing rooftop sunroom (top floor, block A) (Class C) - 2016/2551/P

I am writing on behalf of the owner of 15 Caenwood Court. My client strongly objects to any extension of the existing sunroom structure on the roof of Block A. She complained about the original structure which unfortunately got planning consent because of the intrusion into her privacy and the fact that from the sunroom you can look straight into her apartment. This extension would make the situation dramatically worse. I cannot imagine for one moment, that the owner has got planning consent or has gotten any indication from your planners that they are likely to give consent. I would like you to note that at this stage I am strongly opposed to any further extension in relation to number 6, and I shall be taking whatever action necessary in relation to this application for planning consent.

It is nothing short of being dramatically misleading for Jason Good, the architects to say that it would have little visual impact due to its location and setbacks. I ought to also say that it is bound to create an extremely unsatisfactory precedent for others to overdevelop the site. This was a carefully conceived scheme by the architects in the first place and it was designed to fit in with its surrounding environment. This occupier appears to be determined to go down a path of his/her own. I would be grateful if this letter was shown on the website as soon as possible.

Yours sincerely

David Cooper